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You are cordially invited to join with our 
whole village to celebrate -

 and drinks! 

Prizes awarded for the best red, white & blue costumes



Kilham Playing Fields 

Association     

2022 Event Calendar 
Sunday 1st May: Virtual Duck Race (see poster) 
Fri 3rd June: Kilham Platinum Jubilee Celebration – an all-village event. 
Sunday 23rd October: Kilham Multi Terrain 10k 
Friday 4th November – Kilham Bonfire and Firework Display 
Sunday 18th December – Farmer Christmas Tractor Run 
If you would like to support any of the events with sponsorship, please 
get in touch kpfaevents@outlook.com 

Spring into Action –  
Volunteers Required Sat 2nd + Sun 3rd April from 10am 

Weather dependent our Spring tidy up is scheduled (updates will be through 
our Facebook page). 
We have lots of tasks from painting or varnishing benches to raking woodchip in 
the willow den and scarifying the tennis courts, from clearing wildflower debris 
to cleaning the sand pit area. The list is long, and any help to our volunteer 
trustees is hugely appreciated. Refreshments will be provided. 
To volunteer for any amount of time, on either day please send a message on 
Facebook or email kpfaevents@outlook.com.

New Trustees Required 
• Would you like to give something back to your local community?

• Would you like to meet new people and join an enthusiastic team?

• Do you have 1-2 hours per week you could spare?
The KPFA offer is expanding and so must our team of trustee volunteers to 
continue meeting our charity objectives for the village and surrounding area. 
Our fundraising event success and the addition of new amenities on the field 
means we need extra help to manage the running of the charity. Both Vice Chair 
and Secretary positions are currently open. 
For more information and no commitment please contact Liz Sellers 
kpfa2020@outlook.com or phone 07894202806 
KPFA 

mailto:kpfaevents@outlook.com
mailto:kpfa2020@outlook.com


KILHAM VILLAGE HALL NEWS 
 Following a very successful AGM on Tuesday 15th February 2022, the following people 
have been elected to serve on the Committee for the next twelve months. 

Chairman – Jenny Gilmartin 

Vice Chairman – Position remains unfilled 

Treasurer – Chris Jessop 

Secretary – Glyn Wilson 

Bookings Secretary – Jenny Walker 

Lottery Officers – Louise McKie and Marie Sheader 

In addition, we were able to appoint 4 subsidiary officers -  

Vanda Rowlands – Health and Safety Officer 

Nigel Rowlands – Caretaker/Gardener 

Kate Cobbold – Statutory Policies Officer 

And a Data Protection Officer 

 We would like to thank all these people for volunteering for office and ensuring the fu-
ture of the village hall.  We wish them every success over the next year and we would ask 
you to support them wherever possible. 

The hire rates for the coming year were set as follows: 

Main Hall - £15.00 per hour 

Meeting Room - £6.00 per hour 

Regular Users (weekly classes) - £8.50 per hour 

Daily Rate £100.00 

Please contact Jenny Walker on bookingskilhamvillagehall@gmail.com for further infor-
mation or to book your event. 

BEST DECORATED HOUSE COMPETITION 

 

 

Decorate your home and garden to celebrate the  

Queen’s Platinum Jubilee over the bank holiday weekend.      
Judging will take place on the morning of Friday 3rd June 2022 

With 1st,2nd and 3rd place prizes being 
awarded at the Village Tea Party that     

afternoon.  

 

mailto:bookingskilhamvillagehall@gmail.com


KILHAM PARISH COUNCIL 
Kilham Parish Council have been successful in being awarded two grants, the first grant was 
through ERYC to improve the pond area, we have been able to purchase a couple of    
benches, picnic bench, renew a litter bin, new signage and a selection of bird boxes. The 
second grant is through the lottery fund and with this we are purchasing a set of four out-
door gym equipment pieces which are to be located within the playing fields. 

The parish council still has vacancies for parish councillors, if you are interested please con-
tact the Clerk for more information, email kilhamparishcouncil@gmail.com 

Health & Relaxation

LFA T’ai Chi 
T’ai Chi is low impact exercise without strain it is ‘gentleness in action’. Come along and enjoy the peace-
ful ancient art of T’ai Chi Ch’uan delivered in a modern way to calm both the mind and body. Benefits 
include: 

Balance & Co-ordination 

Joint mobility & flexibility 

Increased Well-being  

Reduced stress & tension 

Toning body & exercising the mind 

Socialising & Fun 

Suitable for men and women of all ages and abilities. All you ne 

ed is soft flexible footwear, lose clothes, and a smile.  

Cost: £5 for the hour. 

Contact: Wendy Pougher, 07910897643 

Email:     thepoughers2@sky.com 

Class:Tuesdays 2.00pm at Kilham Village Hall 

KILHAM RAINBOWS 
The above group is presently run by Sue and Claire (mother and daughter). They would 
both like to finish this role in Jan 2023 and are looking for a minimum of 2 people to take 
over from them so that the group will not have to close. 

These are voluntary positions and we would like them to join us now so that they can see 
how the group is run and obtain their qualifications in leadership first aid and safe space 
which are courses provided free by Girlguiding.

Please ring Sue on 01262420698 if you are interested and she will pass your information 
onto the Guiding Organisation. 

KILHAM BABY & TODDLER GROUP 
Calling all Mums, Dads & Carers, 

We have a fantastic, fun-filled morning for babies and toddlers at the village hall in Kilham 
every Wednesday morning from 09.30am to 11.15am during term-time. Why not come 
along and meet up with other parents and carers. Have a coffee, while you and your child 
make lots of new friends. For more information, please call Katie Russell. 07875049777 

mailto:kilhamparishcouncil@gmail.com
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News from Kilham School 
Kilham Church of England Primary School is working very hard to re-establish important 
connections across the school and beyond the school that were weakened due to the 
challenges of the last two years. Over recent weeks, we have held our first class-based 
family worship, we have plans for face-to-face parents’ evenings and we are excited 
about getting families and volunteers back into the school. 

As well as reaching out into the community, we are also looking at reconnecting within 
the school. To help kick start this within the school we have set up a new initiative with 
children in Year 6 reading to the nursery and reception children in class 1. We ran this 
event for the first time on Monday and I was really pleased with all of our Year 6 children 
who embraced the session, snuggled down with the younger children and shared a book 
with them. 

World Book Day 2022 

What a busy school we have been this week with children across the school getting into 
the full spirit of things for World Book Day 2022. The children turned up to school last 
week in the most amazing costumes and with a real enthusiasm to get involved in drop 
everything and read activities and other class-based events. The costumes (see pictures 
below) looked amazing ranging from many Harry Potter’s, Moomin Grandpa, Katie 
Morag, Gangster Granny and many more. Thanks to all of the parents who helped their 
children make costumes, spent the night cutting and glueing and joined in the World 
Book Day fun, the homemade costumes are always highly regarded by the staff because 
we know what busy schedules many parents have. The vouchers the children received 
can be spent in many book stores but 
the nearest one to us is the WH Smith 
shop in Driffield. 

Congratulation to the children pictured, 
who were the winners of their class's 
best costume competition. Each child 
was chosen by their class teacher and 
received a prize of a Milkyway Easter 
egg, which was kindly donated by the 
team at Boyes Garage Kilham. 



We held the first round of the federation quiz in February and 
had a most enjoyable evening even though the questions 
were not easy! Well done to the winning team; Liz, Lesley, 
Rosemary and Denise.  At the March meeting Steven Wells 
told us about the strange incident of Agatha Christie It was a 
very interesting and informative talk.  We also welcomed 
three visitors and look forward to seeing them again. 

For the April meeting we will be decorating Easter Eggs and in 
May we will be having Rhythm and Rhyme with Time for a Song from Mike Smith.  

Angela will be at The Star for lunch on the first Thursday of the month if any ladies care to 
join her. 

We have heard of FOMO (Fear Of Missing OUT) but make sure you don’t suffer from 
WIMO! (Womens Institute Missed Opportunities). Being a member of the WI is so much 
more than the monthly meetings, we have subgroups starting again, Lunch, Walks, 
Cinema etc.  Plus all the events that being a part of East Yorkshire Federation of WI 
provides. Second Tuesday of the month in the Village Hall at 7.15 - come as a guest to see 
for yourself for just £5 which includes a free raffle ticket or join in April for just £44 which 
entitles you during the year to 11 meetings and 8 magazines as well as meeting new  
people and making new friends. 

The computer club is in the large room behind the Star from 1pm on Friday afternoons. 
This is for everyone from complete beginners to those with a specific query.  Gerry is 
usually able to sort out any problems but we all help each other when we can.   

If you have any questions you can email the secretary, Shirley, at 
kilhamwi@eastyorkshirewi.org.uk   

Kilham Neighbourhood Watch 

Co-ordinator: Anita Harrison 

Home (01262 420632) Mobile (07712770940) 

Police Emergency 999 Non-Emergency 101 

I am pleased to report nothing much happening in the village except rural crime is taking 
place from sheds, farm buildings and anything that is easy to steal. Make sure when not 
on the farm and at home, doors and sheds are securely locked. 

Speedwatch are doing a great job to slow down people who can’t read. We are a 30mph 
village and these people are often out taking notice of the speed.  

Unfortunately, there is still DOG MUCK about on the pavements. The dog walkers that 
don’t pick up their dog muck are being watched by different people so please pick up the 
mess and take it home. If we can be of assistance to anyone, please let us know. 

Stay Safe.  Anita 
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KILHAM VILLAGE LOTTERY 

Draw Date: SATURDAY 29
TH

 JANUARY 2022 

Draw Date: THURSDAY 24
TH

 FEBRUARY 2022 

For anyone new wishing to have a number/s or if you require any further information or 

have any queries please contact Louise McKie on 01262 421804 or Marie Sheader on 

01262 420777 or email kilhamvl2017@gmail.com 

Numbers are 50p each per month and you can hold as many numbers as you wish. 

The next draw is on Saturday 26th March. Please ensure you have paid either Marie or by 

standing order by this date otherwise unfortunately your number/s will not be put in the 

draw. 

Nafferton Garden Club. 
The club meets on the 3rd Wednesday of the month at 7:30pm in the Village Hall, 2 Mid-
dle Street, YO25 4JS. Annual membership is £10 or you can just come for the evening for 
£3, which includes refreshments.  

The meeting in April will be on Wednesday 20th April 2022 is entitled "Tea bags, tights 
and daffodils" and will be given by Nikki Miller.  Intriguing to say the least. 

The meeting in May will be on Wednesday 18th May 2022 and will be about the "Design 
of Real and Show Gardens" and will be given by Janice Burley. Janice is a gold award 
winner at the Harrogate Flower Show. 

In view of the current uncertainties, please check the website for up-to-date information 
before travelling. 

For more details of upcoming events go to http://www.freewebs.com/nafferton/ or 
‘phone Miles 252485 or Lynn 232025 

1
ST

 PRIZE MR DAVID SHEADER (326) £67.00 

2
ND

 PRIZE MRS CHRISTINE SNOWDEN (43) £47.00 

3
RD

 PRIZE MRS SARAH MIDDLEWOOD (472) £26.00 

1
ST

 PRIZE MRS ELIZABETH JOHNSON (417) £67.00 

2ND PRIZE MR JIM FORREST (455) £47.00 

3
RD

 PRIZE MRS MORAG SINCLAIR (53) £26.00 

mailto:kilhamvl2017@gmail.com
http://www.freewebs.com/nafferton/
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Willy Howe - Is it a person, a bird or is it a plane ………...? 
Well, actually, not many people know this but it is a Neolith-
ic burial mound and one of the largest of its type in East 
Yorkshire. It is located between the villages of Burton    
Fleming and Wold Newton and, according to English         
Heritage, it extends to 50 metres by 40 metres. It is also  
surrounded by superstition and tales including much merry making by fairies. 
It is sited near the flying field home of Willy Howe Model Flying Club, who are a small 
friendly club affiliated to the British Model Flying Association. The club fly a wide variety 
of fixed wing aircraft and also helicopters and drones. Since the unfortunate events in-
volving drone flying in the airspace of commercial aircraft, the sport is now tightly regu-
lated by the Civil Aviation Authority and flyers of all types of model weighing 250g or 
above  must now  be registered with the CAA and their models clearly marked with a 
unique reference number which identifies the plane’s owner. 
This year is a significant one for the BMFA as they are celebrating their Centenary and 
have a number of events planned to celebrate this milestone. One such event is a Guin-
ness World Record attempt for the greatest number of flyers in the air simultaneously. 
The Club intends to support the record attempt along with many other clubs Nationally 
when at 12.00 on Sunday 15th May, a number of craft will be in the air and the event rec-
orded. Only BMFA registered flyers are allowed to participate and our part in the record 
attempt will take place at the Willy Howe flying field. 
In addition, Club members will be supporting the Easter Weekend event at the Yorkshire 
Air Museum at Elvington airfield and promoting the Club and the hobby to a wider audi-
ence. 
Whilst the final plans are still being formulated, the Club would hope to promote itself at 
any appropriate local events, including those run by the Kilham Playing Field Association, 
which it has done successfully in the past with Club members available to show off mod-
els and answer questions with the hope of gaining the attention of younger, potential 
new members.We hope to be able to publish more details of further planned events in 
the next newsletter, but if you have any enquiries in the meantime, please feel to contact 
the Club Secretary, Ian Maggs, using the club’s email WHMFC@hotmail.co.uk  Also, if you 
would like to arrange to get a feel for flying a radio controlled model at our flying field, 
please use the same email contact and we will select a weather window and arrange a 
time to suit both parties. 

BURTON FLEMING/WOLD NEWTON CHARITY TRACTOR RUN 

IN MEMORY OF JANE ROBINSON     

SUNDAY 24TH APRIL 2022  £15.00 PER TRACTOR 

CONTACT SHARON ROBINSON 07778 770788 OR MICK HARPER 07967 810144 

Assemble at 9.30am Burton Fleming YO25 3PF— 

Leaving at 10.30am 

Finish Anvil Arms, Wold Newton, YO25 3YL around 3.30pm 

Proud to support Yorkshire Air Ambulance—Reg Charity No: 1084305 



Church services for April and May (all at Kilham unless stated otherwise): 
April 
3rd  11.00am Holy Communion 
6th (Weds) 2.00pm Kilham School Easter Service at church 

10th 11.00am Palm Sunday: Burton Fleming, Holy Communion 

14th 7.00pm Maundy Thursday: A sung Holy Communion 

Mozart’s Missa Brevis in C major 

Performed by the Ad Hoc Singers (directed by David Cooper) 

15th 2.00pm Good Friday: Wold Newton, Meditation on the cross 

16th 8.00pm Easter eve: Rudston, Service of light  

17th 11.00am Easter Day: Holy Communion 

24th 11.00am Holy Communion  

May 

1st 11.00am Holy Communion 

15th 11.00am Holy Communion 

22nd   11.00am Holy Communion 

29th 11.00am Holy Communion 

We will also continue to have a ‘Zoom’ service every Sunday at 11am and every Wednes-
day at 10am. Please email/phone Glyn for the Zoom links revglynowen@btinternet.com 
A Word from the Curate,  

Hi, I am Rev. Alan, the Curate of All Saints Church. I wrote a while ago in Kilham News and 

would like to take this opportunity to reintroduce myself. I have been working in Kilham 

and the surrounding churches since just before COVID. Hopefully we are all feeling the 

benefits of a ‘somewhat’ return to normalcy and venturing out.  I’ll get to meet you all at 

some of the ‘fantastic’ events that can resume back in the village.  

I particularly appreciate how the Kilham village community do organise such events. I have 

attended a few where Ray’s Voices sang, the ‘once’, village choir and that the atmosphere 

was always electric and everyone enjoying spending time together as a community.  

I look forward to seeing you there this year and of course, any events that will be held at 

the church in the next coming months.  

Rev. Alan Leach  

ALL SAINTS CHURCH SERVICES 
AND EVENTS   01262 420313 

Churchwardens 
Sue Dawson 01377 259068 
Pam Barker 01262 420652 

mailto:revglynowen@btinternet.com




Christie Private Client Limited 

A SERVICE BASED IN KILHAM 

wills - powers of attorney - and more 

who we are 

With a wealth of experience our principal Geoff Christie is a retired solicitor who has 

spent many years working in the areas in which we specialise. He will discuss your 

requirements and then help you put your affairs in order. 

We are happy to meet clients locally and can work safely & remotely by phone, post, 

email, or Zoom. Recently introduced rules now enable us to witness wills and other 

documents remotely – please ask for more information. 

how we can help you 

• WILLS

• LASTING POWERS OF ATTORNEY (please ask for our free client guide)

• DEPUTYSHIP APPLICATIONS

• PROBATE

• ESTATE ADMINISTRATION

• ELDERLY CLIENT ISSUES

• INHERITANCE TAX PLANNING

• TRUSTS

We are qualified and regulated members of the Institute of Professional Willwriters 

and are fully insured to protect our clients interests. 

01262 421815 
office@christieprivateclient.co.uk 

www.christieprivateclient.co.uk 

Registered in England company number 06933676 – registered office at Box Cottage, East Street, Kilham, Driffield YO25 4SG 

Director & Company Secretary – E G P Christie B.A. (Hons.), Solicitor (non-practising) 



When you book your holidays through us - Kilham school earns extra funds 

It won't cost you any extra - our service is free to our clients

Book with confidence - we are backed by HAYS travel - ABTA bonded & ATOL protected

No trip is too big or small for us to arrange.  We can save you time & stress & offer advice

We have access to holidays you will not find online and have great prices 

Call Kate at: 01962 454480 or Email: go.supreme@notjusttravel.com

N O T  J U S T  T R A V E L -  G O  S U P R E M E
 A N D  K I L H A M  S C H O O L

H O W  Y O U  C A N  S U P P O R T  Y O U R  L O C A L   S C H O O L  



MOT Testing 
Tyres, Batteries & Exhausts 
 Rix Fuel  
Wheel Alignment 

New & Used Car and Van Sales  
Service & Repairs to all Vehicles 
Full Range of Diagnostic Capabilities 
 4 x 4 Specialists 
Breakdown Recovery (not 24hrs) 

Friendly Service from Local People  Established 1969 

We offer a range of used cars to suit every need and can source and supply     
virtually any new vehicle at competitive prices. Established over 40 years 
ago, G Boyes has grown into one of the area's most  respected new and 
used car dealerships and service / repair centres. We pride ourselves on our 
friendly, individual approach towards customer care and believe this is the 
reason so many of our customers come back again and again. 
All our vehicles are sold with a warranty and an MOT if required. Find our 
latest deals: www.gboyes.co.uk.- simonrhodes@gboyes.co.uk- 07971 610747 
Have you visited our shop recently - New items are being added to our 
stock all the time and we are delivering free locally. Just ring to place 
your order, and pay over the phone, and we will bring your shopping to 
your door. We look forward to seeing you soon. Don't forget we are open 
seven days a week now!  

MON—FRI : 7AM TO 7PM
SAT 7.30AM TO 5PM & SUN 9AM TO 1PM

The Garage, Chapel Lane, Kilham, YO25 4RP 01262 420627 



All aspects of building work covered from the removal of your old fireplace to 
the construction of a new focal point ‘bespoke fireplace’ in your home. Liners 
supplied and installed and all aspects of chimney work undertaken. 
We are proud to be able to offer a unique service with locally sourced, hand 
crafted products, provided to your specification and to a certified standard. 

We provide a complete local, reliable and 
friendly service at competitive prices.  Free 
estimates given and many local  references 
available.   

Most people know that chimneys need to 
be cleaned out but few of us think about it 
until a problem occurs, such as poor       
ventilation or chimney fire—to avoid this -  
Why not give us a call and let us give you a 
quote for having your chimney swept by a 
professional this month. 

Contact: Alvin 
01262 421896   0791 911 6141 

Alvin Ingham 
Property Maintenance 

HETAS Registered wood 

and multifuel stove 

installer and building 

contractor 



 

WEDNESDAY 13TH APRIL 

KILHAM VILLAGE HALL 
DOORS OPEN AT 18.30 - EYES DOWN AT 19.00 

 
Fantastic Easter Egg Bingo to help raise funds for 

the Kilham Platinum Jubilee Celebrations 
Lots of bingo prizes to be won and a raffle to help raise funds towards making our    

village Platinum Jubilee celebrations a day to remember for everyone.   




